## St Michael and all angels Primary school

www.smaaawirral.com Twitter: @smaaanews

St Michael and All Angels Catholic Primary School, New Hey Road, Upton, Wirral CH495LE 0151 677 4088

17 November 2017

### Next week....Monday 20<sup>th</sup> November - Year 3 Bushcraft Day Friday 24<sup>th</sup> November - NON UNIFORM in exchange for £1

# It has been incredibly busy in school this week.....

The week started with an assembly led by Miss Clark focusing on antibullying week.



Over the week the children have taken part in a number of activities to promote anti-bullying. In Year 3 they played a special friendship web game, which looked like great fun!



In Year 5 they have created special masks and became bully busters to fend off bullies.



**Aspirations Day** was all about aiming high and making the children believe that with hard work and determination they can achieve their dreams.



The day was a huge success and the children learnt about lots of different jobs and vocations.



Thank you for supporting the day and dressing your children up in the most amazing outfits. The range and variety was incredible and it was wonderful to hear some of the children talk passionately about what they want to be. Jobs included solicitors, astronauts, hairdressers, foster carers, police people and even the prime minister!



Every great dream begins with a dreamer. Always remember, you have within you the strength, the patience, and the passion to reach for the stars and to change the world.

HARRIET TUBMAN

**Also this week.....Year 6** went to visit the local war memorial and left the poppies they had created as a mark of respect.



**Year 5** met a very special lady who came to talk to them all about her memories of World War II. They were enthralled!



**And Year 3** in their topic work have been learning about Anglo-Saxons.



### ST MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS PRIMARY SCHOOL

www.smaaawirral.com Twitter: @smaaanews

#### After School Clubs

Extra curricular clubs will run as normal this week. Please ensure you collect your children promptly at the end of clubs. THERE WILL BE NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS RUNNING DURING DECEMBER.

#### WE NEED YOUR 'REAL' CHRISTMAS TREES WHEN YOU HAVE FINISHED WITH THEM!

In January, if you have a real Christmas tree that you are looking to get rid of, please could we have it? We need them for our forest area!

### 

THE YEAR 3 CLASS ASSEMBLY DUE TO TAKE PLACE 24<sup>TH</sup> NOVEMBER HAS HAD TO BE POSTPONED. WE WILL LET YOU KNOW WHEN WE HAVE A NEW DATE FOR THIS ASSEMBLY.



**Children In Need –** Our week started with a special visit from Pudsey Bear. He came into assembly and launched our Pudsey Bear 'wrist band' sale. Thank you to all the children who bought a wrist band. We have raised £150 which will be sent off to Children in Need. Everyone looked great in their spots today too so thank you again for entering into the spirit of the day!

Weekly Attendance - Well done again to all those children who have been in school on time every day this week. Don't forget we have a 'Toast Club' that anyone can use from 8.15am. The cost is £1.60 per day and you do not need to book a place. If for any reason you are struggling to get your child(ren) into school everyday and on time please come and let us know so we can support you. Congratulations to Year 2 for having the best attendance this week!

F2	94.5%	Year 3	94.7%
Year 1	91.7%	Year 4	94.3%
Year 2	98.1%	Year 5	91.6%
		Year 6	93.0%

Christmas Fayre..... Next Friday, we are asking for a £1 donation towards buying prizes etc. for the fayre.

Don't forget to stay up to date with all our latest information and dates for the diary via our website, twitter page and facebook page. There are lots and lots of pictures from this very busy week in school so please take a look!



If you ever have any concerns, worries or suggestions please do not hesitate to speak to your child's class teacher, Mrs Bennison, Mrs Young or myself. Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs S Ralph